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PDRRMC-APSEMO ADVISORY 32-2024 

 
CONDITIONAL RESUMPTION OF FACE-TO-FACE CLASSES  

AFTER TYPHOON PEPITO 
November 17, 2024 3:00 PM  

 
Based on Tropical Cyclone Bulletin No. 18 issued at 2:00 PM on November 17, 2024, 

Albay remains under Tropical Cyclone Wind Signal (TCWS) No. 1. Consequently, 
face-to-face classes in pre-school, elementary, and high school, both private and 
public, are suspended for tomorrow, November 18, 2024. However, if Albay is no 
longer under TCWS No. 1 in the next bulletin, the suspension will be lifted 
immediately.  

 
For colleges and universities, face-to-face classes shall resume tomorrow, 
November 18, 2024.  
 

1. Safety Inspections and Discretionary Suspension: All schools must conduct 

thorough safety inspections of their campuses to ensure that buildings, 
classrooms, and surroundings are safe. Schools have the discretion to suspend 
their classes if they determine that conditions are not safe for students and 
personnel. 

2. Student Transportation and Support: Schools should consider the 
circumstances of students from other island provinces and municipalities, such 

as Catanduanes, Masbate and Rapu-Rapu, who may face challenges in 
commuting. Students who are unable to attend face-to-face classes due to 
transportation difficulties or other concerns are requested to be excused and 
provided with alternative learning modalities. 

  

So ordered. 
 
 

 

BABY GLENDA ONG BONGAO 

Acting Governor and PDRRMC Chair 
 
 
 
FN: jev/d/apsemo/advisory/24/26advisory_TSNica 

 

 


